
Workday at Bullhouse Lane Bridge   

 

If you’re not sure where Bullhouse Lane Bridge is, it’s the bridge which crosses over the trail just after 

Bullhouse Bridge, travelling towards Dunford Bridge.  Like Ecklands Bridge, Bullhouse Lane Bridge had 

become overshadowed by saplings and new growth – but not for long! 

 

Several people turned up prepared to do battle and having introduced ourselves, 

the task, and the tools, we were soon busy lopping, chopping and chatting - cutting 

back overhanging branches, trimming bushy growth, and removing a number of 

cunning-but-not-cunning-enough young trees. We needed no shelter from rain this 

time - the weather was warm and (occasionally) sunny. I saw several people 

having to take their coats off!    

 

We soon began to make a difference - letting the light and air in, which in turn will 

encourage wild flowers to grow and allow the surface to dry out. It was tricky dealing 

with the brash and cut timber, as we were working on a section with steep sides, but 

fortunately we had John and Trevor to direct us in trimming branches and creating habitat 

piles. 

 

It was very satisfying to think that not only were we improving the trail for its users, but - in creating habitat 

piles - also leaving something useful in our wake, and supporting the biodiversity of the trail. I’m hoping we 

can be more pro-active in this respect on future workdays – any ideas welcome. 

 

It wasn’t until I was on the way home that I realised I hadn’t actually had my lunch. I 

meant to have it, and then got busy on something else and forgot all about it, and in fact we 

were still working as the light began to fail. I wonder if those BMBC rangers put 

something in the tea… 

 

The cyclists, walkers, and horse riders who passed by were very enthusiastic about what we 

were doing. Some of them stopped for a chat, and a good number asked how they could become involved. 

Later in the week I bumped into two walkers who expressed their delight at the differences they had noticed. 

I admit we haven’t perfected the entire Penistone – Dunford Bridge section of the trail overnight, as I first 

anticipated - but the work we have done is clearly being noticed and appreciated by the people who use it.  

 

I was pleased that we were joined on the workday by a number of people who are not rangers but who use 

the trail regularly and would like to help to look after it. I hope we can persuade more of them to become 

involved in time. Who knows, that idea of perfecting the Penistone – Dunford Bridge section overnight may 

not be so far-fetched after all…. 

 

Come and join us for our next workday: Sunday 5th February 

 
                                                    Lopping, Chopping, and Chatting guaranteed.  
                                                     Free tea, coffee, and biscuits – bring a mug! 

 

Kate Dobson 
 

Workday Organiser: Penistone – Dunford 
Bridge 

(Sustrans Volunteer Ranger 11232) 
 

You can contact me at:  
catharine.dobson@gmail.com  

or on: 07704333445/01484 865852 
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